

Veterans of Foreign Wars of the United States General MacArthur Memorial Post 392

2408 Bowland Parkway Virginia Beach, Virginia 23454-5207 (757) 486-5875

Web: www.vfw392.org / Email: vfwpost392@gmail.com

2025 Membership Goal: 2117 current members Current Status: 1831 Life, 2151 Total Members

Non-Smoking Facility - Outside Smoking Accommodations Available

August 2025 - VOLUME 37, NUMBER 2

2025 - 2026 OFFICERS

Post Commander	Kevin M. Hébert	Auxiliary President	Bob DeChamplain
Sr. Vice Commander	Steven H. Wilkins	Auxiliary Sr. Vice President	Michelle Wikkerink
Jr. Vice Commander	Thomas C. Horton	Auxiliary Jr. Vice President	Kimberly Sawyer
Quartermaster	John H. Phillips	Auxiliary Treasurer	Ellen Stogsdill
Chaplain	Donald E. Jackson	Auxiliary Chaplain	Gloria Jackson
House Committee Chairman	Duane E. Gordon	Auxiliary Conductress	Johanna Hébert
Service Officer	Troy J. Wagers	Canteen Manager	Shelly B. Hughes
Surgeon	Robert C. Stewart	M.O.C. Seam Squirrel	Ronnie Steele
Judge Advocate	Duane E. Gordon	Post Adjutant/Webmaster	Michael T. Marushia



COMMANDER'S CALL

Greetings Comrades, Auxiliary Members, and Friends,

Post 392 rang in the month of amazing with an Independence Day annual cookout on July 5th! Members, families, and friends came together for great food, live music, and camaraderie. A big thank you to our Sr. Vice Commander Steve Wilkins, our volunteer grill masters, and the Auxiliary for the success of the events of that day. We honored our nation's freedom and the veterans who helped preserve it. We also had our monthly Pool tournament, where a new king was crowned. On July 12th, our Post and Auxiliary helped clean our local community with another Adopt-A-Spot event. Thank you all who volunteered! As always, we enjoyed Friday night shrimp specials, live music, and on July 28th, the Golden Man of Trivia himself. Steve "Good Steve" Wilkins, quizzed us about an 80's Miami based sitcom themed

around four elderly divorced or widowed women on "The Golden Girls" Trivia Night. Steve, "Thank you for being a friend!"

As we move into August, VFW Post 392 remains committed to honoring our mission of service. comradarie, and community. The summer is far from over, and the next month is packed with opportunities to come together, uplift one another, and keep the purpose of the VFW alive, as "No one does more for Vets!" Key dates to lookout for will be our monthly Post and Auxiliary meetings on August 5th, the VFW Department of Virginia District 2 meetings on August 16th, and our Annual Labor Day Family Appreciation Picnic on August 31st. In the month of August, the VFW will also conduct its 126th National Convention in Columbus, Ohio, from Aug 9-13. Many of our own Post and Auxiliary members will be making an appearance.

As Commander of VFW Post 392, I'm incredibly proud to lead such a dedicated group of veterans and supporters. It is an honor to stand beside Auxiliary president

ATTENDEES NEEDED

(see any Post Officer for details)

- Monthly Pool / Darts Tourneys: Aug 2nd / Noon / 5:30 PM
- Monthly Post/Aux Meetings: Aug 5th / 7:00 PM
- <u>Labor Day Picnic Committee</u> <u>Mtg</u>: Aug 6th / 6:00 PM
- VFWVA District 2 Meeting: Aug 16th / 9:00 AM @Post 3160
- Auxiliary Zingo/Texas Hold'em: Aug 16th / 1:00 PM / 6:00 PM
- Battleship Run Planning Mtg: Aug 17th / 11:00 AM
- Quilts of Valor Presentations: Aug 23rd / 1:30 PM
- Music Bingo (**NEW**): Aug 23rd / 7:00 PM
- Monthly Trivia Night: Aug 25th / 7:00 PM
- House Committee Meeting: Aug 27th, 6:30 PM
- <u>Labor Day Picnic & Bake Sale</u>: Aug 31st / Noon - 5:00 PM

Post 392 - Needs You!

Bob DeChamplain, our Post and Auxiliary officers, and all of our members as we continue to serve our fellow veterans and our community. I look forward to the month ahead and all the great things we will accomplish together in August! Let's make this a month to remember. Many Hands Make Light Work!

Post Commander Kevin Hébert commandervfw392@gmail.com (757) 412-9191



SENIOR VICE COMMANDER

Comrades.

I want to extend my sincerest gratitude to everyone who made our 4th of July picnic overwhelming success! The weather was perfect, the food was delicious, and the camaraderie was truly inspiring. It was wonderful to see so many of our members, their families, and friends enjoying the day together. This event simply wouldn't have been possible without the tireless efforts of our incredible volunteers. From setting up tents and tables to grilling hot dogs and serving refreshments, every single person who lent a hand contributed to a truly memorable day. Your dedication and commitment to our Post shines through. and I am incredibly proud of what we accomplished together.

We were also honored to have our new State Commander, Doug Hoffman, join us for a portion of the festivities. His presence underscored the importance of our local efforts within the broader state organization, and we truly appreciate him taking the time out of his busy schedule to stop by and connect with our members.

I would also like to take this opportunity to express our sincere gratitude for your generous

donations to our Adopt-a-Unit program for the USS Bainbridge. Your support has a direct impact on the morale and well-being of our brave sailors, and it's a testament to the strong bond we share with our service members. Your contributions truly make a difference, and we are deeply grateful.

Looking ahead, mark your calendars for some exciting new events! We'll be premiering Music Bingo on Saturday, August 23rd, at 1900, and Trivia on Monday, August 25th, at 1900. Both promise to be evenings full of fun and friendly competition. I encourage everyone to come out and participate.

As we move further into the year, we're already planning our next big event: the Labor Day/Annual Member Appreciation Day picnic, scheduled for Sunday, August 31st from Noon until 5:00. To make this another outstanding gathering, we'll once again be relying on the generosity of our volunteers. Please consider signing up to help—every little bit makes a difference.

Finally, I want to acknowledge that our recruiting efforts have started strong this year, and we're seeing positive momentum in growing our membership. However, there's always more work to be done. Let's continue to reach out to eligible veterans in our community and share the benefits of ioining organization. The more we grow, the stronger and more impactful we become.

Thank you all again for your continued dedication and support. It's an honor to serve as your Senior Vice Commander.

Yours in comradeship,

Sr. Vice Commander Steven "Good Steve" Wilkins srvice commandervfw392@gmail.com (757) 416-2954

DATES TO REMEMBER

- 8/4 USCG established in 1790
- 8/6 Chinook helicopter shot down in Wardak Providence, Afghanistan, killing 38, including 17 US DEVGRU special operation forces in 2011
- 8/6 The Enola Gay drops world's 1st atomic bomb over Hiroshima in 1945
- 8/7 Operation Desert Shield begins in 1990
- 8/11 Last US ground combat unit departs from South Vietnam in 1972
- 8/12 Battle of Bunker Hill (Hill 122, Korea) begins in 1952
- 8/14 Official announcement of Japan's unconditional surrender in 1945
- 8/20 US Marines deployed to Lebanon in 1982



Greetings Comrades,

GREAT SCOTT! The month of July was a very exciting month for us as a Post. In addition to the festivities of July the 4th, we had our annual Independence Day picnic on the 5th. To say it was a success would be a royal understatement. We served more than 140 VFW members and their families in honor of the birth of our great nation. Our awesome volunteers donated more than 125 hours overall. I would like to send a special shout-out to Comrade David Hardin, who donated over 10 hours to our Post in one sitting. OUTSTANDING! We were also very pleased to have Comrade Doug Hoffman, our VFW State Commander, in attendance as well.

As if we weren't busy enough with our Friday shrimp nights, we also had our Adopt-a-Street cleanup day on the 12th and Texas Hold'em tournament on 19th. We

also had our Labor Day and Battleship run planning meetings. A lot of details were discussed, and more than one good idea came up. I am very much looking forward to both events. For those of you who love Bingo, I'm sorry to say that it will no longer be played at the Post due to Virginia gaming laws. However, (insert devious smile here) the new game Zingo is here to stay! Same action and rules that you know and love but a different name. HOORAY for loopholes. Our times together were not all fun and games. We also were able to host a Healthcare "Lunch & Learn" on the 20th, during which the Post was treated to a discussion on the ins and outs of our veterans healthcare systems. On the 28th, Steve (Blame Google) Wilkins challenged our knowledge of The Golden Girls, probably the most beloved quartet of old biddies in history. Who needs a well-constructed reply when you have Sophia always ready to come out of left field with a snappy

I do hope everyone has had the chance to review the proposed revised Post Bylaws. We made a few changes that I think will benefit the Post overall. They'll be voted on at our next Post Business Meeting. We're off to a great start, and I am eager to keep the momentum up.

See y'all at the Post!

Jr. Vice Commander Thomas Horton <u>jrvice commandervfw392@gmail.com</u> (931) 436-1224



QUARTER-MASTER

Continuous Membership Awards

The following individuals have earned Continuous Membership Awards. If you are listed below, please attend the next Post Meeting to receive your lapel pin.

If you are unable to attend, contact any Post Officer. If your name has not been listed and you believe that an award is due, please contact the Ouartermaster.

August2025

35 Years Continuous Service: John W. Cake III, James J. Drew, William G. Glenn

25 Years Continuous Service: Noel L. Bankston

20 Years Continuous Service: Paul Davis, Ahmed Mario

15 Years Continuous Service: Michael J. Barea, Robert A. Givin Jr., Kenneth E. Golden, Kimberly K. Smith

10 Years Continuous Service: Roberta A. Barbarisi, Robert J. Corbin, Juanito J. Merencillo Jr., Darren K, Percy, Roy W#. Saxman Jr., John J. Torres, Michael S. Waterman, Brad L. Whitson, Frank C. Yurasko

In order to maintain continuous membership eligibility in the VFW, you must pay your dues prior to the expiration date on your card. *Thank you for your service, and congratulations!*.

MEMBERSHIP DUES

Annual dues are \$40.00. Annual Members can pay their dues at Post 392, online at <u>vfw.org</u>, or by mail directly to:

VFW National Headquarters

Third Floor, Room 316 406 West 34th St. Kansas City, MO 64111 (please include your membership#)

Consider changing your Annual Membership to a Life Membership and make a life long commitment to serving your fellow service members and Veterans. Life Installment plan is available as an option to the one time payment for Life Membership.

VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT WWW.VFW392.ORG

E-Newsletter

The VFW Post 392 Newsletter and Calendar are available online for free! If you are currently receiving a hard copy of the Newsletter via the USPS, we ask that you subscribe to our e-mailing list so we can reduce printing and mailing costs to our members. To view these documents online, go to wfw392.org and click on the links along the left side of the page to view each page.

On the Newsletter page, you can sign up to receive the monthly notification about the Newsletter, Calendar of Events, and other Post related communications by clicking on the "Subscribe to the VFW Post 392 Mailing List" link. Ensure that you add the domain "vfw392.org" to your address book. This will prevent the Post emails from going to your SPAM folder!

Updating Your Name, Address and Contact Information

VFW Post 392 maintains the name, address, phone number and email address for all our Post and Auxiliary members. If any of this information has changed for you since you joined the Post, please notify the Quartermaster by phone or email so he can update our databases. If you are planning on moving anytime in the upcoming future (often the case with our active duty military members) please contact us as soon as you have your new contact information so we can stay in touch with you and you get **Post** ensure information. When your mailing address changes, be sure to fill out a USPS address change form, mail it in, or drop it off at the Post.

DECEASED MEMBERS:

Please contact the Post when a member passes. If members are only reported as deceased to VFW National, we find this out only by checking the National Deceased

list, which does not provide the deceased's date of death. Also, VFW National Headquarters often lists members from our Post as deceased without us knowing. Sometimes these members have been deceased for many years. Last year, VFW National reported 31 of our members deceased. When we find out that a member is deceased, often the members contact information is not up-todate, so we are unable do a followup with the family.

We maintain a permanent wall plaque for the names and dates of our deceased members. Please help us honor them!!

> Quartermaster John Phillips 757-486-5875

vfwpost392@gmail.com



CHAPLAIN'S CORNER

Comrades, Auxiliary & friends, I greet you in the name of Jesus Christ our Lord & Savior.

Happy August everyone! August is traditionally our warmest & most humid month. After the heat of July, YUCK!

When one mentions "climate change" or "global warming", it often triggers strong reactions. Whether you believe it's just normal earth cycles or is caused by air pollution, I think we can all agree that the "weather is a'changin". There are more droughts, tornadoes, wildfires, floods & hurricanes than I can ever remember. Each incident seems more severe. I'm sure our collective heart aches for all of those affected. Thousands have lost their homes & livelihoods. Thousands more have lost their lives. Isn't it interesting how we, in this area, are spared MOST of these extreme weather & natural events?

I have a cousin who lives in west central Indiana. As such the vast majority of the tornadoes & floods

happen a short distance to her south in Kentucky & southern Indiana. In the winter, though it gets cold, the vast majority of the snow falls slightly north. She & I often reach out when we see reports of severe weather in our respective areas. Invariably we're likely to say, "it just missed us". She, as I, has a strong personal faith. We both believe that it is through God's mercy that our areas are spared & that we are so blessed to live in such grace.

I hope you will join me thanking God for His mercy & praying for those who are suffering such great loss & tragedy.

Please continue to be kind to one another. Support & pray for one another.

This month I want to share the thoughtful words of 8-year-old Donna: "Dear God, We read Thos. Edison made light. But in Sunday school they said You did it. So I bet he stoled your idea." Sincerely, Donna

Contact me at the Gmail or phone number below.

In His Name,

Post Chaplain Don Jackson chaplainvfw392@gmail.com 757-469-0789

HELP US TAKE CARE OF EACH **OTHER**

When you or a family member falls ill, are injured, hospitalized, or experience the loss of a loved one - please contact us ASAP! It is important that we extend our hand in any way possible to aid and comfort our fellow Comrades and family in their time of need. Please call Post Chaplain Don Jackson or our Auxiliary Chaplain Gloria Jackson, as appropriate, at your first opportunity, as timely notification is very important to their mission!

ILLNESS / INJURIES

Please read the Post's Bulletin

Board for updates of Members on the Illness / Injury List.

The following members have serious, long term illness, or injury, requiring continuous care:

Temporary Illness or Injury (PPC) Bill Sowers—Home Dee Clark

TAPS ROBERT A. GIVEN JUN 15TH, 2025 THOMAS C. SHOWMAKER JUN 17TH, 2025 KEITH J. INGRAHAM **JULY 6TH, 2025**

At our monthly meeting, Draping of the Charter is conducted, and a prayer of solemn tribute is given behalf of our departed Comrades. For they are now in the hands of our Heavenly Father.



AUXILIARY **PRESIDENT**

Greetings, Brothers and Sisters,

I hope everyone is staying cool during this hot and steamy stretch of weather. The 4th of July picnic volunteers really stepped up and made the picnic a success, proving once again that TEAM 392 is the best there is. At our July meeting, Secretary, Judy Lupole, our presented the numerous awards Auxiliary several and Auxiliary members received at our Department Convention! To say we kick butt is an understatement! Let's do it again this year!!

Our next Auxiliary Business meeting will be on August 6th at 7pm. The next VFWVA District 2 Meeting and SOI will be on August 16th at 0900, at Post 3160 in Ocean View. Please attend our meetings so we can all work together for a successful year.

I would like to welcome all new members and hope to see you soon at upcoming events. I hope to see everyone enjoying time at the Post!

Auxiliary President Bob DeChamplain amleg327bobd@gmail.com 757-239-4517



Auxiliary Members In Good Standing 596/444 Life Members

CONTINUOUS AUXILIARY MEMBERSHIP AWARDS

All who have not received their longevity awards are requested to attend the next regularly scheduled meeting of our VFW 392 Auxiliary. Our Auxiliary President stands ready to decorate you with the awards indicated:

August 2025

35 Years Continuous Service:

Anna L. Edwards

30 Years Continuous Service: Hope Puliu

25 Years Continuous Service: Sally J. Knapp

15 Years Continuous Service: Kendra G. Edwards, Sue C.

Sowers

Thank you for your service and congratulations!

VFW Auxiliary Secretary Judy Lupole <u>luvedale88@verizon.net</u> (757) 581-2702



CANTEEN

Canteen Hours

Sunday-Thursday..... 1100-2200 Friday –Saturday..... 1100-2300

KITCHEN HOURS

Monday- Kitchen closed*

Tuesday-Thursday: 1100-1400, Tuesday-Thursday: 1700-1900 Friday: 1100-1400, 1730-2030 Saturday/Sunday: 1300-1700* * Hot Dogs, Chili, and Pizza may be obtainable on Mondays, Saturdays, and Sundays. These air fryer menu items are available when the kitchen is closed: Chicken Wings, Curly Fries, French Fries, Jalapeno Poppers, Mozzarella Sticks, and Popcorn Chicken

SOCIAL HOURS

Mon - Fri 3-6pm / Thurs 3-7pm Come in and enjoy our low Social Hour Prices to start your evening!

MEMBERS BOTTLES

Bottle storage behind the bar is for short term storage ONLY. Bottles are tracked and will be removed after 90 days if not utilized.

IMPORTANT NOTICE

If you haven't paid your locker dues, you no longer have a locker. All contents in your locker have been removed and stored in a secure area.

WEEKENDS AT THE VFW

Start the weekend with Friday's **Social Hour Prices** from **3-7 PM!**

The kitchen is open Friday, 5:30 to 8:30 PM, with all of our menu items, including our weekly Shrimp Special!

The Canteen opens at 11:00 on weekends. When the kitchen is closed, the *menu items above are available. We show all NASCAR CUP Races on our big screen TV's! The Kitchen is open for menu service on Saturdays and Sundays from Noon to 5:00 pm during the NASCAR Season.

Come out and enjoy a cold beer or beverage! We have multiple big screen TV's. Bring the family - the Canteen is smoke free and Wi-Fi is readily accessible.

THURSDAY NIGHT DINNERS 5:00 PM - 7:00 PM

NONE SCHEDULED IN AUGUST

Note: IF A REGISTRATION IS REQUIRED FOR A DINNER, PRE-PAYMENT MAY ALSO

BE REQUIRED. This ensures we don't over-prepare and lose money on these fundraising events!! If you have questions, please contact our Canteen Manager Shelly Hughes **Assistant** Canteen Manager Teresa McMillion at (757) 486-5875. email or via canteenmanager392@gmail.com.

FRIDAY ENTERTAINMENT

Below is the live entertainment scheduled for July. Please come enjoy the music with us!

Aug 1st BRUCE TODD 6:30-9:30PM	Aug 15th DJ SHANNON 6-10PM
Aug 8th	Aug 22nd
MARTY	NOAH
MOORE	REINHART
6:30-9:30PM	6:30-9:30PM

Aug 29th ERICA SWENSON 6:30-9:30PM

Our Friday Evening Dinners, which include our weekly Shrimp Special, are held from 5:30 - 8:30 PM.

Fridays: Steamed Shrimp

EZ Peel Shrimp are back & larger! 1/2 lb. for \$9.00 / 1 lb. for \$16.00. Fried Shrimp Dinner: \$11.50

(Prices as of Sep 15th, 2023)

If you have comments or suggestions for our Canteen, please let us know. All written comments or suggestions must be signed for consideration! Thank you for your service and support!

Shelly Hughes Post 392 Canteen Manager 757-486-5875 canteenmanager392@gmail.com



Fellow Coots of Pup Tent #9, Life Membership Dues increased 15% effective 1 June 2025. If you're not a Life Member and haven't renewed for 2025, please contact CCDB Dave Goldstein to pay your annual dues or upgrade to a Life Membership and forgo any future dues increases.

We will be holding Casino Night at VFW Post 392 on Saturday, September 13th, 2025, from 5-10 PM. We will need a lot of help to conduct this event, including registration desk, dealers, chip counters, and runners, so please keep an eye out for when we post a signup sheet.

We will not have a monthly meeting in August as the CCDB and I will be at the National Convention. We will meet again in September. All current Cooties are requested to attend. Be sure to check the Post 392 website Cootie page for updates on the Pup Tent leadership, effective June 22, 2025

MOC PT #9 Seam Squirrel Ronnie Steele

ADJDIST2@VFWVA.ORG



SCHOLARSHIP UPDATES

We're on summer break. The 2025 -2026 season begins when the new school year starts around Labor Day. Entries for the 2025-2026 season are due starting by the end of October. Check you can contact me or Post 392 Jr. Vice Commander Tom Horton for further information.

Sue C. Sowers Scholarship Chairperson Suesowers46@gmail.com Phone: 757-641-0624



NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING
All ads are paid advertisements,
and are not endorsed by the
Veterans of Foreign Wars

VFW Post 392 offers advertising space in our newsletter. Our monthly circulation is over 2000. All ads must be submitted and approved by the Post prior to the 15th of each month. If you are interested in advertising, please contact the Ouartermaster.

STATE OF VIRGINIA VETERANS AFFAIRS IS NOW LOCATED AT:

Pembroke Office Park 293 Independence Blvd. Pembroke Five, Suite 109 Virginia Beach, VA 23462 Office: (757) 552-1884

LEGAL AID OFFICE

Veterans Free Legal Services
Estate Planning, Consumer
matters, public benefits, and
family law.

Legal Aid Society of Eastern Virginia

30 West Queen's Way Hampton, Virginia 23669 (757) 275-0080 deannas@laseva.org

NOTARY PUBLIC

The following Post members are commissioned as Notary Publics in the Commonwealth of Virginia:

- Robert DeChamplainDavid Sage
- VFW NATIONAL HOME

A century ago, in Eaton Rapids, Michigan, the VFW National Home for Children began as a place where families left behind by war could remain together. Today, as simply the VFW National Home, it has evolved to meet the changing needs of America's military and veterans' families. Learn more about the National Home and help us support its important mission at https://vfwnationalhome.org/about-us/history/.



IN CRISIS? NEED HELP OR GUIDANCE? IT'S ONLY A PHONE CALL AWAY!!

The National Suicide
Prevention Lifeline is now:
988 Suicide and Crisis
Lifeline



Corrections

Send comments, corrections, or complaints about our content to webmaster@vfw392.org. Thanks!

Webmaster/Newsletter Editor: We are looking for a Post 392 member to assume the duties of Webmaster and Newsletter Editor. Must have experience in editing web pages and publications. Please contact Post Adjutant Michael Marushia for further information on this position.



Copyright 2025, VFW Post 392. All Rights Reserved. Contact us at 757-486-5875 or by email at vfwpost392@gmail.com







NO ONE DOES MORE FOR VETERANS

The below are paid advertisements. No endorsement or sponsorship of these advertisers by VFW Post 392 is expressed or implied.





Click on the image above for more info!



VETERANS OF FOREIGN WARS

General MacArthur Memorial Post No. 392

2408 Bowland Parkway Virginia Beach, VA 23454-5207

 Phone:
 (757) 486-5875

 Fax:
 (757) 486-3576

 E-Mail:
 vfwpost392@gmail.com

 Web Site:
 https://www.vfw392.org/

 Facebook:
 https://www.facebook.com/

 VFW392



THE RED, WHITE AND BLUE - 392

SUN	MON	TUE	WED	THU	FRI	SAT		
JUL 27	28	29	30	31	AUG 1	2		
	• Mayors Vet Comm 1730 • HRCVO Mtg 1900 • Monthly Trivia Night 1900		House Committee Meeting 1830 VFW/AUX Staff Mtg 1915		Friday Night Shrimp Special 5:30—8:30PM Bruce Todd 1830-2130	Pool Tourney 8-Ball - Noon Darts Tourney-1730		
3	4	5	6	7	8	9		
		•VFW Post 392/ AUX Meetings 7:00PM	.MCL MEETING 1900 Labor Day Picnic Planning Mtg 1900		Friday Night Shrimp Special 5:30—8:30PM Live Entertainment Marty Moore 1830-2130			
10	11	12	13	14	15	16		
	•FRA 166 STAFF MEETING 1900	• NO MOC Meeting in August			Friday Night Shrimp Special 5:30—8:30PM Live Entertainment DJ Shannon 6-10PM	• VFWVA D2 MTG – 0900 @ POST 3160 • AUX Zingo –1300 • Texas Hold'em –1800		
17	18	19	20	21	22	23		
Battleship Run Planning Committee Meeting- 1100	• FRA 166 Branch Meeting 7:00PM	• IOOB Meeting 7:30PM	• AOA Meeting 1800 • MCL STAFF MTG 1900		Friday Night Shrimp Special 5:30—8:30PM Live Entertainment Noah Reinhart 1830-2130	• QOV Presentations— 1:30 PM • ** NEW** Music Bingo—7:00 PM		
24/31	25	26	27	28	29	30		
•31st: Post Labor Day Picnic & Bake Sale - Noon –1700	Mayors Vet Comm 1730 HRCVO Mtg 1900 Monthly Trivia Night 1900	• VVA Chapter 969 Meeting 1900	House Committee Meeting 1830 AL Post 110 Meeting - 1900 VFW/AUX Staff Mtg 1915		Friday Night Shrimp Special 5:30—8:30PM Live Entertainment To Be Determined 1830-2130	•PICNIC PREP DAY		
	August 2025 - VOLUME 37, NUMBER 2							